Beloit Elementary Site Council Meeting
Monday, November 28, 2022

The November Site Council meeting was called to order by President, Amanda Schwerman.  Members present were:  Lynne Easter, B Fincham, Megan Gronewoller, Julia Rabe, Luke Long, Amber Quayle & Brady Dean.  Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Julia moved to approve the minutes; B seconded.  Motion carried.

 Committee Reports 
· By-Laws – There were 4 changes to be made in the by-laws (attached to minutes).  B moved, Julia seconded.  Motion carried.
· Character Ed – The Keys to Success Assembly for Caring will be held on Wed, November 30.  5th grade was in charge of doing the video
· Goals – No update.
· Parent Involvement – No update; they will meet before the January meeting to go over the parent survey for February conferences.

Principal’s Report 
Mr. Dean reported that December is a full and busy month.  They will be doing winter assessments in Fastbridge to see the growth from fall to mid-year. Preschool Family Learn and Play night will be January 11th. Music concerts start this month, with the 4th grade on December 5th and the 6th grade on December 8th.  The book fair will also begin on December 5th.  The students will have only a half day of school on December 21st, due to their food drive efforts.

KESA
They are currently in the process of report writing for the March visit.

Friends of BES
Friends for this month:  Zachary’s Ace Hardware for the use of the U-haul to transport food drive items.
Jag-K classes for the 3rd grade Pen-pal Program
B moved to accept these nominations and Megan seconded.  Motion carried.

PTO Report
Amber reported that the Box Tops Competition has concluded.  They are looking into doing Best Choice along with Box Tops, and we will be updated on that at a later date.  The Tree of Wishes at Kettle has been extended another week, as there are still a lot of items needed.  Monday December 19th, PTO will host the Christmas movie Beethoven’s Christmas Adventure for Pre-k through 5th grade.  The 6th graders will have the pool party at NCK Tech.

Community Comments
Discussion was held about public comments made about the No Parking signs put up on the North side of the block.  This led to discussion about different things that could be done to help with pickup and drop off.  No decisions were made.

Stephanie is scheduled to report at the BOE meeting scheduled for Monday, December 12, 2022.
The next Site Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 30th,  2023 @ 4:00 PM in the BES Library.
With no further business, B moved to adjourn the meeting;  Amber seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned.

Amanda Schwerman, President 
